

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH February 11, 2024

Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Monsignor David Cox, Pastor msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

MASS INTENTIONS: February 12 thru February 18

Monday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Don Knollmeyer
Tuesday:	5:30 p.m.		The Living & Deceased
			Members of the Veit &
l			Markway Families
Wednesday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Donald Prenger
l	5:30 p.m.	†	Joe Kolb, Jr.
Thursday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Helen Boeckmann
Friday:	8:00 a.m.	†	Nicole Kever Torres &
l			Elijah Torres
Saturday:	5:30 p.m.	†	Gary Poff
Sunday:	7:30 a.m.		The People of the Parish
	10:30 a.m.	†	Deceased Members of the Marvin Rademan Family

In Your Charity, please pray for the repose of the soul of Harold Libbert, father of Mandi Steinlage, member of our parish, who passed away February 5. May his soul and all the souls of the dearly departed rest in peace. Amen.

Mass Times for Ash Wednesday, February 14

8 am - St. Stanislaus All School Mass 5:30 pm - St. Stanislaus 7 pm-St. Margaret

Stations of the Cross

Every Friday during Lent, Stations of the Cross will be at 6:30 pm in the church. Please join Monsignor Cox on Friday, February 16 for the first one.

End of Year Giving Statements

To request an end of year giving statement, please send an email to ststansec@socket.net or call the Parish Center at 636-4925. When making your request, please include your name, street address and phone number.

Thank you for your generous support of our Parish in 2023.

Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hours

Saturday morning midnight-1:00 am Wednesday morning 1 am - 2 am Thursday morning 1 am - 2 am Please call Donna at 680-1470 if you are interested in joining our Chapel program.

Parish Secretary Opportunity

St. Stanislaus is seeking a dedicated and organized individual to fill the position of Parish Secretary. The Parish Secretary plays a crucial role in supporting the administrative functions of the parish and should have computer knowledge. This position is benefit eligible. This includes medical, dental and vision coverage along with a retirement plan and other voluntary benefits. This position also qualifies for paid time off. Please submit your resume to ststansec@socket.net. If you have any questions, please contact the Parish Office at (573) 636-4925.

Legion of Mary Rosary

On Saturday, February 17, The Legion of Mary will be praying the rosary in front of church at 8:30 am for "The Saints of Fatima". All are welcome.

Save the Date

Arise Women's Ministry of JCMO is hosting a women's spiritual day of reflection on Sunday, March 24 from 1-5 pm entitled RESTORED-Through the Five Wounds of Jesus. A wonderful way to enter into Holy Week, the afternoon event will include delicious refreshments, beautiful music, fun games and Spirit-led messages of reconciliation, restoration and redemption. Location of event: St. Stanislaus Parish/ School Gym. 6410 Rt W. Jefferson City. MO 65101. Cost: \$20. To register for the event, you may find your tickets online at eventbrite.com, search for Restored - A Women's Retreat or email registerariseevent@gmail.com. For questions, please contact LeAnn Korsmeyer 573 690-2882, Millie Aulbur 573 690-4635 or Mary Markway 573 690-5284.

Faith Chips

Come join us in school room 210 after 7:30 am Mass on Sunday, February 18 and 25 to view the Restless Heart video. This is the moving film on the life of St. Augustine of Hippo. Everyone is welcome and coffee and snacks are provided. For further information call (573) 635-8393.

Bishop McKnight's February Prayer Intention for our Local Church

For the depressed and those suffering from mental illness; may the active compassion of the Church bring healing and consolation to those who are tempted to despair.

St. Stanislaus School

We made it through January and finished another Catholic School Week. Punxsutawney Phil thinks we are getting an early spring, but he has never been to Missouri and experienced a fake spring. I love how the days are getting longer!

We kicked off our Catholic Schools Week by celebrating mass on Sunday, and the students did a fantastic job with all of their mass parts. On Monday our students participated in a game to test their knowledge on vocations and ended the day with a presentation from Father Clark. Tuesday was about spreading good cheer by taking baskets of goodies to the staff at Blair Oaks, St. Francis Xavier, and St. Thomas and sending thank you cards out to our volunteers. Teachers and staff were celebrated on Wednesday with cinnamon rolls, lunch from Madisons, and snacks. Thursday the students were treated to bowling at Strikers, Pizza Haus for lunch, and watched the staff win volleyball against the 8th graders. We ended our week by celebrating our families with mass, donuts, bingo, and some dancing.

None of the week's events could have happened without the gifts, talents, and help of so many people. Parents, thank you for choosing St. Stanislaus School for your child's education. Thank you to the staff for putting in the extra work to make this week possible for our students and families. Students, thank you for putting in hard work each and every day. Thank you Mrs. Nuss and Mrs. Kliethermes for helping at the Scholastic Book Fair. Thank you Father Clark for imparting your wisdom onto our students. Thank you to all of our volunteers who take time out of their busy schedules to help our school and students. Home and School, thank you for providing the staff with a delicious lunch and donuts for the students. Thank you Cheryl Boessen for the amazing cinnamon rolls. Student Council, thank you for bagging cookies, braving the cold morning to hand out the cookies, and passing out treats to the staff. Thank you to the Helias students who came to greet the students in the morning. Thank you Strikers for providing our students with a fun bowling experience. Thank you to our bus drivers for transporting our students safely to and from home and on field trips.
Thank you Pizza Haus for baking up some delicious pizza for lunch. Eighth grade, thank you for letting the staff win the volleyball game. Tim and Allison Boggs, thank you for providing the sound system for our dance party and bingo game. I apologize if I missed anyone, but thank you to everyone!

Many blessings, Mrs. Forbis

Collection Numbers for February 4 2024

Parish Collection:

Sunday Offering \$ 8,290.00 Loose Cash & Checks \$ 5,409.64 Capital Improvements \$ 201.00

Electronic Contributions:

Monthly for February 5, 2024 \$ 12,967.00 Semi-Monthly for February 5, 2024 \$ 4,122.50

St. Stanislaus parishioners are very generous—both of their talents and financially. You are appreciated! Please remember to write a separate check for anything outside of Sunday giving i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.

Helias Catholic Student of the Month

Jada Markway, daughter of Marcia Boessen and Jeremia Markway, and a member of our parish, was named Helias Catholic High School's senior Student of the Month for January 2024. She is involved in Campus Ministry, French Club, Tennis, International Club, National Honor Society, Zonta and Be Kind Club at Helias Catholic. The faculty member who nominated Jada said she is a "kind, caring & Christlike presence in our school". Congratulations Jadal

St. Stanislaus Ladies Sodality Blood Drive

Our blood drive is set for **Sunday, March 3** from 8 am - 12:30 pm in the school gym. The Red Cross is in great need of blood and your gift could save up to three lives. There are three signup sheets in the back of church. One is for Blair Oaks Parish seniors to work the blood drive, which is required to be eligible for a scholarship. The second is for donors who do not have access to a computer to give blood. It is best to register at RedCrossBlood.org and enter St. Stanislaus to guarantee your time. The last sheet is for ladies needed to work the blood drive. Remember Christ shed His blood for us. Our gift to Him is to give blood to save others. God Bless

Wardsville/Osage Bend K of C Fish Fry

On Friday, March 1 serving fish fillets, hush puppies, cole slaw, baked beans, french fries or baked potato and homemade rolls from 4:30 - 7:30 pm. All you can eat \$14. Dine in and carry out.



CATHEDRAL OF ST. JOSEPH 2315 WEST MAIN STREET JEFFERSON CITY, MO 65109



ONE DAY - TWO TALKS \$25

FREE RESOURCES FOR EVERY ATTENDEE!

\$100 for families of 5 or more & scholarships are available if needed

PURIFIED

13+) 0

GENDER & THE THEOLOGY OF YOUR BODY (AGES 13+)

SUNDAY March 3, 2024

3:00 - 4:30 PM

SUNDAY March 3, 2024 6:30 - 7:30 PM

The isonocence of the family is under attack like never before. Come and discover how to protect and heal yours. This chastity presentation is for beens, parents and adults. What's the meaning of sex, gender, and the human body? The truth of masculinity and femininity are being questioned like never before. Discover how your body as a man or woman reveals your identity and calling.

Mass 5:00-5:45 PM Dinner Break 6:00-6:30 PM

Tickets: chastity.com/purified Info: julie.g@cathedraljc.org / 573.635.7991



<u>Church Cleaners:</u> Darlene Luebbering, Tony Luebbering, Doris Lueckenhoff and Peggy Mebruer Please clean church before the week-end of February 17 and 18.

Liturgical Role Schedule for February	17 and 18 - First Sunday	of Lent
---------------------------------------	--------------------------	---------

	Saturday, 5:30 PM	Sunday, 7:30 AM	Sunday, 10:30 AM	
Altar Server	Chloe Jaegers	Brayden Verslues	Colt Berendzen	
	Charlie Jaegers	Anna Lurkins	Kinsley Berendzen	
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Cheryl Boessen	Wayne Bernskoetter	Brenda Roling	
Reader	Pete Dudenhoeffer	Linda Sommers	Connie Andrews	
Rosary Leader	Paul Rodeman	Jane Meldrem	Donna Bernskoetter	
Usher	Don VanLoo	Al Savage	Dan Bax	
	Paul Luebbert	Tim Simmon	Jason Bennett	
	Steve Wilbers	Ted VanLoo	Parker Bennett	
	Donald Lane	Walter Wilbers	Nolan Bennett	
Greeter	Jude & Mary Markway	Tony & Betty Siebeneck	Ken & Bernie Otke	
Offertory	Leon & Hilda Eichholz	Tom & Mary Buschjost	Nicolaescu Family	
Music Ministry	Donna Halbrook & Choir		Ashley Dudenhoeffer	
			Pam Stonner	

Liturgical Role Schedule for February 14 - Ash Wednesday

	Wednesday, 8:00 AM	Wednesday, 5:30 PM		
Altar Server	Students	Zach Webb		
Altai Servei		Zoey Webb		
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Teacher	Suzette Mertens		
Reader	Students	Linda Sommers		
Rosary Leader		Carolyn Schnieders		
Usher		Leon Eichholz		
Greeter	Students	Leon & Hilda Eichholz		
Offertory		Leon & Hilda Eichholz		
Music Ministry	Students	Donna Halbrook & Choir		

Request for Musicians & Vocalists

Anyone interested in participating in our music ministry should contact Donna Halbrook at 573-230-5141. We are currently looking to fill vacancies for both vocalist and musicians, and we would love for you to share your talents with our parish.

Men of St. Stanislaus Parish

You are invited to the Men of Signum Crucis gathering which begins at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, February 21, at Helias Catholic High School.

Feel free to come early to pray the Rosary at 6 pm in the Chapel. If you have been thinking about attending our gatherings but have not been able to "execute" just yet, this would be a great gathering to attend, as we celebrate the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass in fraternity with the best men in the area. All men are invited to deepen their faith in fraternity with men who will gain from your spirituality. As always, enter the school on the east end of the front Swifts Highway parking lot to sign in. Our Hospitality men will greet you right inside the door and direct you to the appropriate location.

For information, contact Mike Rackers (573-680-2901) or Dean Lamb (573-694-9707) or visit www.menofsignumcrucis.com



A Valentine's Day Partyl

The St. Stanislaus/St. Margaret Pro-Life Committee Invites all those 50 and over to join us

Tuesday, February 13, 1-3 p.m.

Event will be cancelled if inclement weather occurs.

St. Margaret Parish Hall (upper level)

For a FUN afternoon of Bingo, Snacks and Prizes No need to RSVP. We hope to see you there.

Please let us know if you need transportation.

Suzette Mertens 573-291-9713

Melissa Massman 573-418-5113

sdmertens96@gmail.com

Massmanfamily@gmail.com

Upcoming Local Events

St. Margaret Osage Bend Fish Fry, Friday, February 16 serving all you can eat catfish fillets, hush puppies, baked potatoes, French fries, baked beans and cole slaw from 5 pm - 8 pm. Adults \$14, children 6-12 \$6, children 5 and under free. Carry outs available \$14 per plate.

St. E Anglers Fish Fry at the St. Elizabeth Community Center on Friday, February 16 serving gluten free fish, fries, macaroni and cheese, cornbread, baked beans, homemade bread, pasta salad, dessert and drinks. Adults and carry out \$15, children 5-12 \$10.

Sacred Heart of Eldon Knights of Columbus Lenten Fish Fries "Dine-In or Carry-Out" on Friday evenings, February 16 & 23 and March 1, 8, 15, and 22 from 5 pm - 7 pm. Adults \$12, children 6-12 \$6, under 6 are free.

St. Anthony K of C Breakfast at St. Anthony Parish Hall, Sunday, February 18 serving all you can eat ham, whole hog sausage, biscuits and gravy, scrambled eggs and applesauce from 7:30 am - 11:30 am. Adults \$12, Children 6-12 \$6 and ages 5 and under are free. Dine-In and carry outs available.

St. Peter Holy Name Society Pancake and Sausage Breakfast at the Selinger Centre Cafeteria on Sunday, February 25 from 7:30 am - 11 am. All you can eat. Adults \$10, children under 12 \$5, \$30 family (3+ kids).

K of C Fish Fry in Loose Creek, Friday, March 8 serving fish, hush puppies, parsley potatoes, cole slaw & baked beans from 4:30 pm - 7 pm at the Loose Creek School. Drive thru only. \$12 per meal.

Westphalia Knights of Columbus Spring Dinner and Dance featuring Shiloh Country Band on March 9. Cost is \$25 per person. Fried chicken meal begins at 6:30 pm with the dance beginning at 8:30 pm. For more information or for tickets contact Ron Berhorst (573 619 8213) or Russell Voss (573 619 1324).

St. Thomas the Apostle Country Ham & Sausage Breakfast, Sunday, March 10 serving country ham, sausage, eggs, biscuits & gravy, potatoes & applesauce from 8 am - 11:30 am. Adults \$12, children 6-12 \$6, 5 and under free. Carry-outs available.

St. Martin Home & School Association Lenten Fish Fry, Friday, March 1 and Friday, March 15 serving fish, homestyle potato chips, cornbread, coleslaw, green beans, applesauce and desserts from 4:30 - 7:00 pm. Adults \$13, Children 6-12 \$6 and ages 5 & under are free. To go orders are \$13 and are available in the church basement.

Most Pure Heart of Mary, Chamois Seafood Buffet, Friday, March 1 and March 15 serving all you can eat fish, frog legs and shrimp from 4 pm - 7:30 pm. Adults \$20, Children 6-12 \$10 and 5 & under are free.

Simon & Warack Scholarship Application is OPEN

We are pleased to announce the opening of the application process for the William H. (Bill) Simon Scholarship and the John L. Wrack Scholarship. Applications are accepted through the end of the day on <u>March 28, 2024</u>. These scholarships are available to all parish high school seniors or current college students with a financial need who commit to practicing their faith. The John L. Warack Scholarship is s specifically for a student attending the University of Missouri-Columbia.

Scholarship eligibility information and applications are available at diojeffcity.org/scholarships.

Wardsville Lions Club Youth Softball & Baseball Registration

The Wardsville Lions Club will be having registration at the Wardsville Lions Club for Youth Softball and Baseball signups, ages 5 to 15 years old on the following dates and times:

- Saturday February 24 from 1 pm 3 pm
- Tuesday, February 27 from 6 pm 7 pm
- Sunday, March 3 from 11 am 1 pm

DEADLINE FOR SIGN UPS IS MARCH 7.

To play T-ball a child must be 7 years old before July 1. Registration fees are \$60 for the first child, \$25 for the second child, and \$15 for the third child with a cap of \$100 per family. Fees are due at the time of sign-up. There will also be registration for 5–6 year-olds wanting to play in the Fun League. The fee will be \$30 per child. If you have any questions or concerns, contact Brian Schrimpf at 619-6170 or bpsgopackers@gmail.com, or Tim Wilbers at 690-1488.

<u>Prayer Hotline:</u> Contact Kay Stockman at (573) 536-8777 or Karen Schenewerk at 635-3943 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

Crusader for a Day

Junior high students are invited to visit Helias Catholic High School as a Crusader for a Day! Experience what a typical school day is like by shadowing a current student. Meet teachers, attend classes, tour the school, and have lunch on us! Visiting students may stay for all or part of the day. Please go to heliascatholic.com/visit to request a Crusader for a Day visit.

Helias Catholic Applications Open January 8

New student applications for Helias Catholic High School's 2024-25 school year opened on January 8, 2024. Please visit heliascatholic.com/apply to start the enrollment process to officially join the Crusader family!

